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White Plains resident Terrence Guerriere speaks in opposition to the proposed French-American School of New York campus. 
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Cabaret owners await 
changes in licensing law 
BY LEIF SKODNICK 

Iskodnick(d).vvestfairinc.corn 

CABARET OWNERS IN WHITE PLAINS are waiting to 
hear from the city on changes to its cabaret 
licensing law. 

They're just not sure how long the wait will be. 
The city placed a moratorium on the licensing 

of new cabarets on July 7, saying the regulations 
needed to be reviewed to address safety and 

health concerns. 
"Our concern is how long the moratorium 

will go," said Kevin Nunn, executive director of 
the White Plains Business Improvement District. 
"There are plenty of legitimate businesses that 
need the cabaret license to operate." 

While Nunn's group is generally in support 
of White Plains businesses that operate under 
cabaret licenses, he said he understands the 
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COUNTY SEEKS 
COMMON GROUND 
ON HOUSING 
MONITOR REPORT 

BY MARK LUNGARIELLO 
mlungariello@ westfairinc. corn 

ix Westchester municipalities have 
zoning practices that are contribut-
ing to a lack of integration of their 
black and Hispanic populations, 
according to a federal housing moni-
tor's latest analysis. 

The study, released Sept. 8, is 
not a final report and monitor James E. 
Johnson, of the firm Debevoise & Plimpton 
L.L.P., said the municipalities named would 
have the chance to justify the seemingly 
exclusionary zoning or take steps to modify 
their local codes. 

Harrison, Larchmont, Lewisboro, North 
Castle, Pelham Manor and Rye Brook were 
cited for either restricting multifamily hous-
ing to areas with large minority populations 
or restricting development of housing types 
"most often used by minority residents." 
Harrison was cited for both. Johnson said 
the most recent analysis looked at clus-
ters rather than populations — the over-
all minority population of Rye Brook, for 
example, increased by 111 percent in the 10 
years prior to the last U.S. Census. 

"We can't stop at the shift," Johnson 
said at a joint legislative committee meet-
ing Sept. 10. "We need to continue and take 
a deeper look." The report said that the 
sole district allowing for two-family homes 
accounted for 50.8 percent of the village's 
minority population but only 15.6 percent 
of Rye Brook's total household population. 
The district is in the southernmost part of 
the village on the Port Chester border. 

The chairman of the Westchester 
County Board of Legislators is now looking 
to adopt that analysis and several others as 
part of the requirements of the settlement 
of a 2009 affordable housing lawsuit. In that 
settlement, Westchester agreed to build or 
obtain 750 units of affordable housing in 
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